Meetings: 2<sup>nd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> Monday of the month, 7:30 PM, Knob Hill Community Center, 320 Knob Hill (at PCH), Redondo Beach, CA. President: Bob Houston (325-1056); Vice President: Bill Berry (378-9511) Secretary: Diane Cheney (542-4546); Treasurer: Ruth Harnack (378-0573);

Editor: Bob Houston (325-1056), <rhouston@socal.rr.com>

## FROM THE PRESIDENT

The meeting schedule, posted on Page 4, has changed again. At the request of the Color Slide Chairman, the Program on May 10<sup>th</sup> has been cancelled so that an additional slide competition may be held to supplement S4C submittals.

Congratulations to Phil Cohen, Webmaster for our Website, <a href="www.sbccphoto.org">www.sbccphoto.org</a>, for his Golden Web Award, as posted on the home page. Phil's work has given our club worldwide publicity. Additional contributions to club benefits include collection of digital images for competitions, posting of competition scores, and photo albums of club member's work.

Don't forget to log onto our S4C Website, www.s4c-photo.org/SBCC. Richard Collier has done a fine job in displaying our club photographs to the community.

Both of our February meetings will be competitions. Be sure to keep up to date on your submittals, so there will be few makeups at the end of the year. If the attached score sheet shows –1 makups, enter only one image next time. You are too far ahead!

Welcome to the new members who signed up in January:

Brooke Cooper of PVE.
John Gerard of Redondo Beach,
Kathy Krasenics of Marina Del Rey
Christina Kuis, wife of Frank Kuis of RPV.

Enjoy your membership with active participation in all events.

**Bob Houston** 

## FROM THE PRINT CHAIRPERSON

Please put only 2 entries per card. You have two makeups per month. If you want prints to be judged Nature, Photo Journalism, or Travel, put this on the back of the print and on the card.

Helen Weinman

**Note:** Helen's Slide Workshop will be on Feb 3, at 7:30, and the Print Workshop will be on Feb 11, also at 7:30 p.m. All workshops are held at Helen's house, 5304 Emerald St. Torrance.

Phone Helen at 310-371-2263 for information.

We were very pleased to have S4C President, Joanne Stolte, judging our prints and digital images on January 26. Her comments were knowledgeable and well received. (And she gave out 26 awards.)

## **FIELD TRIP PLANNED**

Save Sunday, **February 29**<sup>th</sup>, for a group trip to Downtown Los Angeles and Disney Hall. The adventure starts at the Green Line Terminal in Redondo Beach, then into downtown on the Blue Line. After a photo shoot at Disney Hall, we plan to stop for lunch, then on to MOCA and other photo ops in the city. Be sure to bring walking shoes.

No reservations will be required and you will pay as you go. More details will be posted at the next two club meetings and on the SBCC Website.

Support of our field trips will determine their frequency. Many members have expressed an desire for some activity. Be there for the fun.

## South Bay Camera Club 2003 - 2004 Activity Schedule Calendar

<u>#</u>	<u>Date</u>	<u>Activity</u>	<u>Description</u>
	3-Feb-04	Slide Workshop	Helen's house
15	9-Feb-04	Competition	Pictorial, PT/PJ, Nature Slides
	11-Feb-04	Print Workshop	Helen's house
16	23-Feb-04	Competition	Prints & Projected Digital Images
17	8-Mar-04	Competition	Pictorial, PT/PJ, Nature Slides
18	22-Mar-04	Competition	Prints & Projected Digital Images
19	12-Apr-04	Competition	Pictorial, PT/PJ. Nature Slides
20	26-Apr-04	Competition	Prints & Projected Digital Images
21	10-May-04	Competition	Pictorial, PT/PJ, Nature Slides
22	24-May-04	Competition	Prints & Projected Digital Images
23	14-Jun-04	Program	Election & Rich Henke show.
24	28-Jun-04	Program	Awards Banquet

South Bay Camera Club 23410 Elm Ave Torrance, CA 90505